
MINUTES 

GWAR Committee 

1:30 – 3:00 

Meeting Number 8 

February 18, 2022 

 

IN ATTENDANCE: Joseph Aubele, Eve Baker, Lori Brown, Jason Deutschman, Navdeep 

Dhillon, Noah Golden, Meghan Griffith, Sarvenaz Hatami, Eileen Klink, Henry O’Lawrence, 

Chris Padron, Cynthia Pastrana, Loretta Ramirez, Alexandra Wilkinson  

 

Golden moved and Wilkinson seconded approval of the agenda. The committee 

voted unanimously to approve the agenda. 

Aubele moved and Golden seconded approval of the minutes for the meeting of 

January 21, 2022. The committee unanimously approved the minutes.  

Baker reported on the recent GPE, in which roughly 800 students tested. These 

numbers are lower than February in a typical year, making Brown wonder aloud 

whether many students will need the test in April.  

Brown reported no news from Chancellor’s office’s task force.  

Much of the meeting was spent discussing a recent “no-fee” memo and its 

potential ramifications for the GPE. Brown reported that we may no longer be 

able to administer the GPE because of a prohibition against charging fees for 

things students need in order to graduate. This is in response to a “groundswell” 

of student objections to fees. Baker reminded the committee that students pay a 

$25 fee to cover GPE proctoring, reading, and supplies. Brown characterized the 

no-fee policy as part of a larger “death by a thousand cuts” trend for the GPE, 

saying that it has been under criticism during her entire time on campus.  

Brown posed several questions to the group:  

1) Do we want to defend the fee for the GPE? 

2) If we cannot charge the fee, is there a way to continue using the test? 

3) If there were a full-scale rewrite of the GWAR policy, are we able to do 

that as a committee? (Brown emphasized that she does not yet know if the 

Senate is going to open the GWAR policy for revision.) 
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Respectfully submitted, 

Elizabeth Ann Lindau 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


